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	Welcome and Approval of Minutes  - Van Brooks




Minutes from the October 21st meeting were approved without change.
Van Brooks introduced two new commission members: Margo Quinlan / Katie Gandy
Glynnis Watford announced her retirement from state service effective January 11, 2022.

	Autism Coordinator Introduction-  Katie Gandy


Highlights (see attached full presentation)
· Katie Gandy serves as the Coordinator for Autism Strategy within the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives
· The Autism Coordinator position was created under House Bill 847 which passed before the COVID shutdown.
· The purpose of the Coordinator position is to solidify the work that MDOD has done in conjunction with Advisory Stakeholder Group on autism whose job is to address four main areas of concern for Marylanders with autism. (Employment/Safety/Health/Housing)
	
COVID Update – Cecilia Warren – MDOD Director of Emergency Preparedness


Highlights 
· In response to the Governor’s declaration of the state of emergency, the Maryland Insurance administration issued an order to waive health carriers to have timelines on prescriptions.
· MDOD continues to manage the deployment of assistive technology to state sponsored mobile vaccination and test sites.
· MDOD has been working in coordination with DOIT to ensure that people who request video service for ASL are provided that service with tablets issued by DOIT.
· FEMA has a funeral reimbursement program for people that have passed away from COVID or COVID-related illnesses. The program offers reimbursements up to $9,000 of eligible expenses.
	Maryland Statewide Independent Living Council Update


Highlights 
· The current purpose of the federally funded Idependent Living Program is to promote a philosophy of independent living which includes consumer control, self‑help, self‑determination and equal access in order to optimize independence and productivity of individuals with disabilities. 
· The SILs work to support community living and independence for people across the nation by providing tools, resources and supports for integrating people with disabilities fully into their communities. 
· Maryland has 7 SILS – The Freedom Center/Independence Now/Accessible Resources for Independence/The Image Center/Bay Area Center CIL/Southern MD CIL/Resources for Independence
· The Statewide Independent Living Council is currently looking for new members. Contact Rose Carey at rcarey@bayareacil.org if interested in serving.

	2022 Legislative Presentation


· The 2022 legislative session is scheduled from January 12th through April 11th. Hearings will be held virtually.
· MDOD will post all disability-related bill on the website (www.mdod.maryland.gov). The page will be updated every Friday after the department’s weekly policy meeting.
· Any legislative questions should be directed to Christian Miele or Elizabeth Hall
	Alliance and Commission Updates



Terri Seitz:
· Baltimore County Hosting second art contest for artists with disabilities. Every applicant receives a $20 gift card to Michael's arts and crafts and the prizes up to $1,000 in each age group
· In Baltimore County, a lot of the facilities were able to run vaccine clinics which made it easier for people with disabilities to get their shots. 

Seth Morgan – Montgomery County
· Continue to work with the DOT, county council, and county executive on issues regarding how to get bicycle lanes without cutting down on car transportation and imposing on pedestrian safety.
· Working with DOT on the floating bus stops, which present a problem for people with vision impairments in terms of safety and crossing to the islands. 
· Continuing to work on the issue of taxi service for people who require accessible Vans with groups such as Lyft and Uber. 
· The design for life program, which is a tax incentive for people to make their renovations in their homes more visitable and liveable for people with disabilities is in need of revamping to make it easy to use and access for the homeowners to understand that benefits are available.

Sharonda Huffman- Baltimore City
· The Office of Equity and Civil Rights  has a new director and deputy director.
· Plans to work on multiple projects with the Mid‑Atlantic ADA Center. 

Marianne Vessels – Howard County
· Reviewed the alternation guidelines to ensure they were up‑to‑date with the current ADA standards. 
· Reviewing design standards to ensure accessibility for new Senior Center

Mary O’Brien
· Nurse director for a program for children and youth with special needs in Talbot County. 
· Currently looking to do develop a county commission.

Jennifer Jackson:
· The Volunteers for Medical Engineering Program has been successful with providing customized devices for people with disabilities.

Dave Dresner- Frederick
· Created a small task force to work on signaling at traffic stops for the deaf and hard of hearing community identified as a potential safety issue.
· Organizing a resource fair, which was originally postponed due to the pandemic. May have to look at doing a virtual platform. 

Dr. Kathy Jones – (Bay Are CIL)
· Working to develop a commission on disabilities for the Eastern Shore. 
· The Salisbury Disability Advisory Council is working on a video to highlight accessibility changes in the county
· The Bay CIL has a new 17,000 square foot location. The new building will have more emphasis on vocational and youth training as well as supports planning.

Dominique Sessa : 
· Meeting the Mayor on Tuesday to discuss accessibility issues and representation on the Eastern Shore. 
· Working on issues/concerns with bike lanes
· Did a 2‑piece segment on the rising violence on people with disabilities

Ginger Palmer – Anne Arundel County
· Katie Collins received the highest award given by the Commission on Disabilities to be the honoree of their 2021 disability awareness day held this past October. 
· On January 10th, the Center for Independent Living in Maryland is beginning their third year of having their Independence Amplified Maryland series. 

Veronica Davila Steele – Prince George’s County
· Working on hosting a series of town halls across the county for the disability community to close the disconnect of communication.
· Working on issues regarding transportation, more specifically with the deaf and hard of hearing individuals.

Janice Jackson – Baltimore City
· Several groups are meeting with Josh Wolff, who is the director of MTA mobility to discuss concerns about the shortage of drivers and individuals being left at their destinations.
· Town Hall scheduled for 1/27 to discuss sidewalks, ramps and transportation plans for the city. 

	Adjournment



Meeting adjourned at 5:58p.m.
